[image: image1.jpg]


 Access Network of Care and Prevention
Meeting Agenda
March 28, 2019 1:30 p.m.
Durham County Department of Health
Conference Room B

414 E. Main Street
Durham, NC 


Welcome/Introductions/Housekeeping

· Open Comment – The network administrators thanked Annette Carrington for reserving today’s meeting space.  AAS-C announced that they have hired a new Executive Director (Melissa Dennis) who will start work April 8, 2019. 

· Bylaws Updates – Let everyone know we are still on track to complete the Bylaws within a 6-month period.  We also reminded everyone that there will be a separate new members manual.  DCDoPH asked if meeting requirements will be included.  We let her know that they would be included, and the expectation would come directly from the State guidelines for meeting attendance for funded agencies. 

· Website and Logo Updates – Hailey Stout previewed the website (currently being re-engineered).  

· Syphilis: Network Prevention Coordinator shared alarming statistics about the Syphilis epidemic in North Carolina and particularly within Region 6.
· Care Updates 
Network Care Coordinator Michael McNeill recapped the last meeting with the state.  The state requested that each care administrator as well as each funded agency send 1 individual to a meeting to discuss the services that the state currently funds as well as to discuss possible changes to the funded services list.  Each agency was asked to rank their top 5 most needed services.  Case Management, Medical Care, Emergency Financial Assistance, Medical Transportation and Dental Care services topped the overall list.
The state will host a Case Manager Training on April 10th at UNC.  
Michael McNeill reminded the network that March was the end of the grant year.  He thanked all of the agencies for their timely billing submissions.

John Brown recapped the fees-for-service lines in the grant.  

Michael McNeill previewed the “Go-Boxes” recently purchased by the network.  The box is intended to feed an individual in immediate crisis for 2 – 4 days until they can meet with a case manager/social worker/etc., and develop a plan moving forward.    The box was designed with input from a medical nutritionist, and each box contains the following: 1 box crackers, 1 jar peanut butter, 1 can chicken, 1 can tuna, 1 bag of trail mix, 2 boxes of cereal bars, 1 boxes of mixed fruit, and 1 can of evaporated milk.  Many network members asked about including individual cereal containers in the next iteration of the box.  Michael let the region know that each program would get a box when the administrators had finished boxes them up.

· HOPWA Network 
· Duke – Amber Esters stated that spending was going well.  The Duke HOPWA program has 1 TBRA voucher available.  
· Durham – Contessa Sawyer stated that spending was going well.  She introduced new Durham HOPWA staff person Sheree Beacham.  All PHP (Permanent Housing Placement) funds have been exhausted.
· Wake – William Torres stated that Wake County did not have any vouchers available, limited STRMU available.  Serving Wake, Franklin, and Johnston counties
· Housing update (TEC, ACRA, and CAARE) – TEC is full with 12 individuals on a waitlist; ACRA is full but no waitlist; CAARE has openings for clients who can pay.  Both CAARE Ryan White rooms are occupied.  CAARE announced that Curtis Booker is the new housing contact.
· Prevention Updates (Hailey Stout)
· Region VI PrEP Program – Shared information about the new PrEP program. The program has a focus on increasing the number of providers in the rural regions.  Also, there is a Peer Navigator who is 0.6 FTE who is helping with linkages and retention
· Agency Updates – Duke shared that it is partnering with other ITTS agencies to provide services.  Annette let us know that both Duke and CAARE’s new ITTS programs were successfully doing community testing.
· Evaluation Web – All testing agencies are using this new program.  SAC is still required to enter HIV pos into CAREWare, however ITTS agencies are not.  It was requested that at the next Prevention Meeting (April 26th) that we take 10 minutes to do some training.  
· State Updates (State Care or Prevention Reps)
· The state announced that the May 3, 2019 state meeting was cancelled.

· PrEP Institutes and PrEP Funding – Eric Davis provided the updates to let everyone know that locations and dates (2/26-27 Winston Salem; 3/5-6 Greenville; 3/7 also in Greenville will be for DHHS and Advisory council) 
· Open Comment 
· Larry Partee recapped the 2019 National HIV Prevention Conference that he attended that the invitation of the state.  He thanked Carolyn Hinton, Contessa Sawyer and Michael McNeill for the assistance that they provided that helped him attend the conference.  He also shared the 1-minute HIV test that was given out at the conference.
Upcoming Meetings (to begin at 1:30 p.m.)
· May 30th – DCSS, 414 East Main St. Durham
· July 25th – Lincoln 1301 Fayetteville St. Durham
· Sept 26th – WCHS, 10 Sunnybrook Road Raleigh
· November 14th – Advance Community Health, 1011 Rock Quarry Rd. Raleigh  [image: image2.jpg]10n 6
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